#### CHAIR

ALCOHOLISM AND SUBSTANCE ABUSE

#### COMMITTEES

COMMERCE, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT & SMALL BUSINESS

DOMESTIC ANIMAL WELFARE
ENERGY & TELECOMMUNICATIONS
ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

LOCAL GOVERNMENT
VETERANS, HOMELAND SECURITY & MILITARY
AFFAIRS

# THE SENATE STATE OF NEW YORK



# **ALBANY OFFICE**

ROOM 812 LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING ALBANY, NEW YORK 12247 (518) 455-2340

### **WESTCHESTER OFFICE**

1 PARK PLACE SUITE 302 PEEKSKILL, NEW YORK 10566 (914) 241-4600

## **PUTNAM OFFICE**

40 GLENEIDA AVENUE 3RD FLOOR CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512 (845) 225-3025

March 9, 2020

Mr. Neil Chatterjee Chairman, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, NE Washington, DC 20426

Re: AIM pipeline

Dear Chairman Chatterjee:

As you may know, a recently released report from the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's Inspector General shockingly revealed a significantly flawed risk analysis of the Algonquin Incremental Market (AIM) pipeline that crosses the Indian Point nuclear plant. This seriously calls into question the safety of the entire surrounding area, which includes New York City and millions of people.

The Indian Point Energy Center (IPEC) is right in the heart of my State Senate District, which lives each day in the shadow of a nuclear power plant with a potentially dangerous high-pressure natural gas pipeline running under it. The thought of a pipeline explosion under a nuclear plant is horrifying.

The NRC assured the public of the safety of the pipeline, while conducting analyses the Inspector General found to be misrepresented, misleading, and inaccurate. Based in part on this assurance of safety, FERC approved the AIM pipeline.

NRC Chairman Kristine Svinicki has now given her personal assurance to the U.S. Senate that the flawed analysis will be examined and that a reanalysis of the pipeline will be conducted within 45 days.

Her assurances are a good start, but three billion cubic feet of high-pressure gas is still flowing daily through the AIM pipeline under IPEC and no one really knows how safe it is.

In the name of the safety of millions of New Yorkers, I ask that FERC shut down the AIM pipeline, at the very least until the NRC presents its report on the new analysis. After that, your agency should determine from the new findings whether the pipeline should be permanently shut.

I would appreciate it if you examine this matter in a timely fashion and look forward to your response.

If you have any questions please feel free to call me.

Sincerely,

Peter B. Harckham

Peter B wahler

New York State Senate, 40th S.D.